
PARISH NOTICES “Fridge Notes” 
Fourth Sunday after Pentecost: Sunday June 25, 2023 
 

 

Welcome to St Peter and St Simon-the-Apostle. 
We are glad you are with us and look forward to meeting you. 

You are invited to join us for Coffee Hour after the 10.30 am service. 
 

Sunday School  Sundays from 10:30 - 11:30 in the Lower Parish Hall. 
Are you new to SPSS?  Please ask a sides-person for a welcome card and place it on the 
offering plate. 
Learn more about SPSS!  Visit us online at www.stpeterstsimon.ca  
St Peter & St Simon-the-Apostle - www.facebook.com/stpeterstsimons| 
The clergy are available for spiritual guidance and/or pastoral care. Please contact the 
Church office or see the directory on the back page. 
Stewardship  We are grateful for your financial support.  During the 10:30 service an 
offering is taken up.  If you would like to sign-up for Pre-Authorized Giving (PAG), please 
contact the office. We encourage you to support our ministry through PAG.  Thank you. 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
SERVICES  
Sundays 
9.15 am  Weekly Holy Eucharist (in the Chapel of Holy Spirit) 
10.30 am 1st and 3rd Sundays Choral Eucharist – Traditional BCP Rite 
2nd Sunday Choral Matins 
4th Sunday  Choral Eucharist – Contemporary BAS Rite 
Evensong As Announced 
Wednesdays  
11.00 am      Weekly Sung Eucharist – Contemporary BAS Rite 

 
  

Scan and Donate  
To make a donation to the Church, open up the camera on 
any smartphone and point it at the QR code and a web 
page will open to take you directly to Canada Helps' 
donation page for the Church of St Peter and St Simon-the-
Apostle. You will receive an auto-generated tax receipt 
emailed directly from CanadaHelps.org 

 

http://www.facebook.com/stpeterstsimons


 

Brief History of Hymn 106, There’s a Voice in the Wilderness 

James Lewis Milligan (1876-1961) was born in Liverpool. Emigrating to Ontario in 1911, he 
worked as a Methodist pastor. He worked as a newspaper editor and public relations agent from 
1913 to 1937 when he opened a public relations firm in Toronto. Milligan wrote speeches for 
Mackenzie King. He wrote this hymn in 1925 to celebrate the founding of the United Church of 
Canada. He interpreted the words of Isaiah as a call to the new church. This hymn is associated 
with St John the Baptist. We usually sing it in Advent, but we sing it today as this is the Sunday in 
the Octave of the Nativity of St John the Baptist whose feast is June 24th.  

 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Financial Forum – Please join us today at 12.00 noon in the Parish Hall following the service. 

This Sunday is Pride Day: Anglicans wanting to join the parade will meet on Bloor St. between 
Church and Jarvis at 2:00pm on Sunday 25 June. That’s right in front of St Paul’s Bloor St. We are 
group C30, and will set off sometime after 2:00. Anglicans should gather near the Proud 
Anglicans water tents in the steps of St Paul’s. Traffic will be a mess – the best bet is subway to 
Sherbourne station. If you would like to join in the parade, or to help pour water, or to ride the 
bus. Please email info@proudanglicans.ca for more details. 

Altar Flowers: Donations are requested for Altar Flowers for July 2, 9, 30 and August 6, 13 and 
27.  To the gardeners in our midst – if you have flowers you could donate they would be 
gratefully received. Please contact Sheila 416-921-2593 or Joy 416-423-7042. 

Readers & Prayers of the People:  We are seeking more people to be part of this ministry that is 
integral to our worship.  Please speak with me if you are interested. 

Vacation Alert: Father Sangwine will be away on vacation the month of July. Jessy Balendra, our 
Parish Administrator, will be away July 11-13. While Father Geoff is away Father Michael will be 
the priest in charge assisted by Deacon Abraham. 

 



 

LOOKING AHEAD…. 

Caribbean Night: Join us on September 30th at 6:30pm, for dinner and music at Caribbean Night.  
Tickets are $40/person. Contact Fen, Laurie or the office for tickets. 

 
 



 

 
 

St. Peter and St. Simon-the-Apostle 
525 Bloor St E, Toronto, ON M4W 1J1 
416.923.8714   www.stpeterstsimon.ca   www.facebook.com/stpeterstsimons 
 

CLERGY, WARDENS & STAFF 
Incumbent  The Reverend Canon Geoffrey Sangwine, ext. 202; 
incumbent@stpeterstsimon.ca; Mobile: 416.720.2099 
Assistant Curate The Reverend Abraham Thomas 
416-316-3497 
Honorary Assistant  The Reverend Canon Michael Burgess 
Director of Music  Robin Davis  905.409.6121 
robin.davis@rogers.com 
Honorary Assistant Organists  Maurice White/  
Johan van't Hof / Alison Jane 
Wardens David Carrington – Rector’s Warden 
dcarrington.omers@sympatico.ca 
Stephanie Woodside – People’s Warden swoodside27@gmail.com 
Deputy Wardens  Gerry Courage, Laurie Sanderson, 
Vanessa Scott, Johan van't Hof 
Treasurer Johan van't Hof, 647.202.9985 
jvanthof@tonbridgecorp.com 
Assistant Treasurer Mariam Beniaidze, 647.454.5515 
m_beniaidze@cu.edu.ge 
Sexton Daiverzon Guillermo davenguillermo7@yahoo.com 
Children’s Ministry  Sileen Phillips  
647.718.6728 kidscoordinator@yahoo.com 

  Parish Administrator Jessy Balendra ext. 201    
  office@stpeterstsimon.ca  

Church Office Hours Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday  
  from 9 am to 5pm 

OTHER MINISTRIES 
Advisory Board Chair Matthew Beasley mbeesley@yahoo.com 
Altar Guild Joy Quan-Lee, Sheila Thomas, Marie Samuels-Isaac 
Community Connections Fran Brown  f.brown-026@outlook.com 
Envelope Secretary Paul Mitchell  
647.343.0173 pablo51@rogers.com 
Flowers Sheila Thomas, Joy Quan-Lee  
Health and Safety Committee Ted Robinson 
ted55robinson@gmail.com 
Hospitality Fran Brown  f.brown-026@outlook.com 
Intercessors Ian Corlett 
Jubilate Newsletter Vanessa Scott   scottvanessa@gmail.com 
Pre-Authorized Giving (PAG) Robert Sloan  
robertdsloan@gmail.com  
Property Committee Larry Krotz l.krotz@sympatico.ca 
Readers Daphne Harris daphneharris@sympatico.ca 
Rentals License Groups Church Office office@stpeterstsimon.ca 
Responsible Ministry Irene Courage/The Rector 
Servers Fen Nanton 
Sidespersons John Pugsley  johnapugsley@gmail.com 
Stewardship Committee Moveta Nanton 416-493-2805 
moveta.nanton@gmail.com 
Technical Ministry David Carrington/Melica Smith 
Verger Ian Corlett kingherodspeaks@protonmail.com 

 

 

We acknowledge that we are in the traditional territory of the Mississaugas of the New Credit, 
the Anishinaabe, the Haudenosaunees, and the Huron-Wendat, on whose land,  

and by whose water we gather to talk, listen, learn, worship,  
share and heal together in the name of our Creator, the Holy One of Blessing. 

"The earth is the Lord’s, and all that therein is, the world and all who dwell therein.”  Psalm 24.1. 
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